
 

OFFICIAL 

                                                          COUNCILLOR TONY RANDERSON. 

                        MONTHLY JUNE REPORT TO 

EASTFIELD TOWN COUNCIL. 

24 JUNE 2024.  

20 MAY.  HELPED WITH THE EASTFIELD BIG CLEAN --- YET ANOTHER FANTASTIC SUCCESS. IT WAS 

ESPECIALLY PLEASING THAT SO MANY RESIDENTS TURNED OUT FOR LITTER PICKING ALONG WITH 

SCHOOLCHILDREN AND STAFF FROM McCAINS, MCDONALDS, PROUDFOOTS, EASTFIELD TOWN 

COUNCIL, ST CECILIAS, BEYOND HOUSING, NYC & SJT JUST TO NAME A FEW. 

24 MAY.  I ATTENDED A MEMBER’S SAFETY LIAISON GROUP MEETING. THIS WAS REGARDING THE 

INCREASING NUMBER OF VERBAL AND UNFORTUNATELY AT TIMES PHYSICAL THREATS UPON 

COUNCILLORS WHEN UNDERTAKING THEIR DUTIES. IT HAS BECOME A NATIONAL PROBLEM AND 

THERE ARE AVENUES OPEN CERTAINLY AT NYC FOR HELP AND ASSISTANCE WHEN THIS OCCURS. 

28 MAY. ATTENDED THE VETERANS SOCIAL GATHERING AT 120 WESTWAY. 

30 MAY. ATTENEDED THE CHARTER TRUSTEES AGM IN THE TOWN HALL SCARBOROUGH. CLLR JANET 

JEFFERSON WAS ENROLLED AS THE NEW CHARTER MAYOR AND CLLR JOHN RITCHIE WAS MADE 

DEPUTY CHARTER MAYOR. 

4 JUNE. ATTENDED THE PACT EXECUTIVE MEETING REFERENCE EASTFIELD REGENERATION WORK 

5 JUNE. ATTENDED A MEMBER’S SEMINAR. 

6 JUNE. TOOK PART IN THE EASTFIELD COMMUNITY PARK CONSULTATION DAY EVENT IN THE 

EASTFIELD LIBRARY. THIS WAS EXTREMELY WELL ATTENDED WITH LOTS OF QUESTIONS RAISED 

DURING THE COURSE OF THE DAY. MOST IF NOT ALL WERE IMPRESSED BY THE SUGGESTED PLANS 

FOR THIS PARK. 

6 JUNE. I CONDUCTED AN INDIVIDUAL LITTER PICK ALONG THE WHOLE OF OVERDALE AND THE LINK 

ROAD TO THE PARK AND RIDE ON FILEY ROAD COLLECTING THREE FULL BAGS OF RUBBISH DURING 

THE PROCESS. 

7 JUNE. ATTENDED THE SCARBOROUGH AND WHITBY AREA CONSTITUENCY COMMITTEE MEETING 

IN THE TOWN HALL SCARBOROUGH. ON THE AGENDA WERE PUBLIC SPACE PROTECTION ORDER IN 

SCARBOROUGH TOWN CENTRE. LET’S TALK FOOD – SURVEY FEEDBACK. AND ACC ECONOMIC 

DEVELOPMENT, TOURISM AND TRANSPORT PROJECT DEVELOPMENT FUND ENDORSEMENTS. 

11 JUNE. ATTENDED THE VETERANS SOCIAL GATHERING AT 120 WESTWAY. 

I HAVE CONTINUED WITH MY REGULAR WALKABOUTS AROUND THE ESTATE DURING THE LAST 

MONTH OR SO. I HAVE ALSO DEALT OR AM STILL DEALING WITH THE MANY CASE WORK ISSUES I 

HAVE BEEN CHALLENGED TO ADDRESS BY RESIDENTS OF EASTFIELD. 

I AM PARTICULARLY DELIGHTED WITH THE FOOTPATH THAT HAS RECENTLY BEEN RESURFACED ON 

LOWER OVERDALE.  IT CERTAINLY IS A VAST IMPROVEMENT. I WOULD LIKE TO SEE EVERY CONCRETE 

SLAB REMOVED FROM FOOTPATHS THEY ARE AN ABSOLUTE NIGHTMARE FOR TRIPS AND ACCIDENTS 

OCCURING, ESPECIALLY FOR THOSE DISABLED AND ELDERLY RESIDENTS 

CLLR TONY RANDERSON. 


